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School Calendar 

Week  
8 

Date Events 

 16/6/25 PSSA Soccer Gala Day 

 18/6/25 Burn Bright Year 5 

 20/6/25 Playgroup – Activity Space 
 20/6/25 100m Athletic Races 12pm 

 

 23//6/25 Premiers Spelling Bee 
 24/6/25 Stage 1 & K6T Incursion 

Week 
9 

25/6/25 Children’s University Visit 

27/6/25 Playgroup – Activity Space 
 27/6/25 Kindy Zoo Excursion 

DATES COMING UP: 
 
 

• NAIDOC Day 3/7/25 
 

• Last day of Term 4/7/25 
 

• Students return to school Tuesday 22/7/25 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
Latest News  
Our Starstruck students have been busily rehearsing this 
week and last, ready for the big performances on Friday, 
13th and Saturday, 14th June at the Newcastle 
Entertainment Centre. This is a huge experience for all the 
students involved in both the choir group and the dance 
group. A huge thank you must go out to Mrs Linsley, Mrs 
Mungoven, Mrs Caelli and Ms Huntley, as well as the 
parents for supporting with transport across the term. Friday 
and Saturday will be a culmination of the hard work from 
everyone involved and should be spectacular! All the best, 
boys and girls.  

 

 
 
Athletics Carnival  
Our Athletics Carnival last Wednesday started really well, 
with our 800m races and 200m races being able to be 
completed. I want to thank the staff and parents who helped 
set up and conduct the carnival, as well as the P&C and 
canteen for providing ‘nourishment’ on the day! 
Unfortunately, the rain set in hard, and we had to transport 
students back to school, and we were unable to complete 
our 100m races. These races are conducted in separate age 
groups and will endeavour to have these races at school on 
Friday, 20th June, from 12pm, on our school oval. Students 
will wear school uniform on the day, not house colours. 

 

Important Reminders 
 

• No teacher supervision before 8:40am 
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Stewart House visit  
Five of our Stage 3 (Year 5 and 6) students have made their 
way to Stewart House this week for a two-week stay in their 
facilities. Stewart House offers a free-of-charge 12-day 
residential program for children from Year 2 to Year 8 who 
are enrolled in public schools in NSW and the ACT.  Stewart 
House offers a busy activity and experience-based program, 
with a focus on building self-esteem, resilience, social skills 
and a personal sense of wellbeing. We hope they all have 
the best time at this great excursion.  
Mari Awards and Badges  
I had the pleasure of handing out many Mari Badges at the 
Primary Assembly last Thursday. Two of those badges were 
Gold Mari Badges, attainable through the collection of 60 
Mari awards throughout your time at Singleton Heights PS. 
Congratulation to Diezel M and Joe B for obtaining this 
award. They join the elite company of Arya S and Naomi P, 
who collected their gold badges earlier this year.  

Just remember that students can accumulate Mari awards 
over the years they are at school, there is no limit each year. 
Please ensure that your child is responsible for these 
awards, and keep them safe. A plastic zip lock bag is a good 
idea, or a fridge magnet clip to hold them all together is also 
handy. See the back page for the accumulation of Mari 
Awards and the relevant award that comes with that total.  
We will also make a change to the certificates that are 
awarded, in future, we will indicate the total amount of Mari 
awards collected, as opposed to returning to zero after each 
badge is awarded. This should help parents and students 
keep track of their awards.  
 

Soccer Gala Day  
The PSSA Boys and Girls Soccer Gala Days will be held at 
Scone  on Monday, 16th June.  
Burn Bright Conference  
Year 5 students and staff will be involved in the Burn Bright 
Leadership conference at King St PS on Wednesday, 18th 
June. This will run from 9am to 3pm. Students will be 
transported by bus to and from the event. Please ensure 
students are in full school uniform for this day.  
100m Athletics Races  
As previously mentioned, our 100m Athletics Carnival races 
will be held on Friday, 20th June, from 12pm, on our school 
oval. Parents are welcome to attend. Each Sports House will 
also participate in the Tug o’ War event on this day. 
Rainbow Rugby League Gala Day  
On Thursday, 29th June, our senior boys will be participating 
in the Rainbow Rugby League Gala Day at King St PS. This 
is a day of commemoration for the school and will feature 
specially designed jerseys for each of the schools and a 
round robin of games against other local schools. A great 
day to enjoy for our students.  
P&C Meeting  
Just a reminder that the next P&C Meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, 17th June, from 6pm in the school 
staff room.  

 

 

 

 
 NSW PS Surveys  
Students in Years 3 to 6 will be participating in the new NSW 
Public Schools Survey next week. The NSW DoE runs the 
survey to provide schools with valuable feedback from 
students about their experiences at their school. The survey 
covers a range of topics, including student engagement, 
learning experiences and wellbeing at school, and is one 
way in which students can have a voice about their time at 
school. The data can support schools in their planning, 
reporting and excellence. This includes helping to identify 
strengths and areas for improvement, assess how current 
initiatives are going and inform future programs. An opt out 
note was sent through on the parent portal, if you do not 
wish for your child to participate in this survey. Several 
representatives from the Centre for Education Statistics 
Evaluation (CESE) will be onsite at school on Tuesday 
conducting research into how the surveys are conducted, as 
well as interviewing staff and students about their 
experiences with the survey.  
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Literacy and Numeracy  
Last Monday, the school had a visit from Mr Sean Andrews, 
Director, Educational Leadership for the Upper Hunter. Mr 
Andrews visited KC, 1F and 2H to check out the school’s 
focus on the explicit teaching of phonics and phonemic 
awareness. Mr Andrews said that he was genuinely 
impressed by the presence of explicit teaching in relation to 
phonics in the classrooms. More importantly, it was 
wonderful to witness the strong bonds and working 
relationships the teachers have with their students. Thank 
you for your dedication to creating engaging lessons.    

 

 
 
 
 
'Our Plan for Public Education' emphasises explicit teaching 
and High Potential and Gifted Education. The Upper Hunter 
network is engaging in professional learning with Dr. Lyn 
Sharratt. The Upper Hunter has developed its own 
Implementation Plan across all 21 schools, and it is exciting 
that Singleton Heights PS is part of that journey for our 
students.  
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data for Students 
with Disability (NCCD)  
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students 
with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools 
to identify information already available in the school about 
supports provided to students with disability. These relate to 
legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination 
Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, 
in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  
Funding from the Australian Government for students with 
disability is based on the NCCD through the student with 
disability loading. Students with disability who are counted 
in the top three levels of the NCCD (extensive, substantial 
and supplementary) attract the loading. Funding is based on 
a per-student amount at each of the three levels of additional 
support. The amount of the loading reflects the level of 
support students with disability need to participate fully in 
school, with higher funding for those who need higher levels 
of support.  
Letters will be distributed to relevant families in the near 
future, explaining the data collection process for you.  

 
 

School Uniform 
Students are reminded that school uniform is to be worn. 
This does not include hoodies, bike pants/ tights and 
coloured socks. Uniforms are available from the P&C 
Uniform Shop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Graham 
Principal 
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PBL Assembly 

Awards 
3 - 6 

 

                             
                                                 

Class Name 
3B Audrey M 
3H Isla R 
3P Harloh K 
4S George L 

   4T Lachlan M 
4/5A Abigail H 
5S Emerson M 

   5/6E Sophie H 
6L Xavier M 
6M Bella G 
K6T Mitchell S 
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